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Re: Derr Pit Well Monitoring - Derr Pit Off-Site and On-Site Wells

1 message

Gagnon - DNR, Nikie <nikie.gagnon@state.co.us> Tue, Jun 11, 2024 at 3:30 PM

To: JC York <jcyork@j-tconsulting.com>
Cc: "acarpenter@wwclyde.net" <acarpenter@wwclyde.net>

Hello.
The Division reviewed the groundwater monitoring data for May 2024. The acceptance letter is attached for your records.

Kind regards,

Nikie Gagnon
Environmental Protection Specialist

B @ COLORADO
A
i Department of Natural Resources

Division of Reclamation,

Mining and Safety
P 303.866.3567 x8126 | C 720.527.1640 | F 303.832.8106
Physical: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203
Mailing: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216
nikie.gagnon@state.co.us | https://www.drms.colorado.gov

On Tue, Jun 4, 2024 at 3:50 PM JC York <jcyork@)j-tconsulting.com> wrote:
Nikie —
Eric Scott indicated that you would be the specialist for the Derr Pit since he has changed positions at the DRMS.
Sorry for the delay in getting this to you but AgPro had a employee leave their company that was doing the
monitoring and they didn’t get the information on the wells to me until today.
Attached is a summary letter detailing the readings taken for May and the dewatering that occurred in April. This is
being sent on behalf of W.W. Clyde & Co. The May dewatering will be provided with the June monitoring readings.

Also attached are the letters and information that AgPro sent out to the off-site well owners. Everything is combined
in one pdf file.

Regards,

J.C.

J.C. York, P.E.

J&T Consulting, Inc.

305 Denver Avenue, Suite D

Fort Lupton, CO 80621

Office: (303) 857-6222

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=07448aba5e&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1800968927600481534%7Cmsg-a:r892264303454952378. ..
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@ COLORADO
. w Division of Reclamation,

Mining and Safety

Department of Natural Resources

June 11, 2024

W.W. Clyde & Co.
10303 East Dry Creek Rd., #300
Englewood, CO 80112

Re: Derr Pit, Permit No. M2008017
May 2024 Groundwater Monitoring Data Acceptance

Mr. Leone,

On June 4, 2024, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received the monthly
groundwater elevation data submitted by J&T Consulting for the Derr Pit.

Per Technical Revision 5, the Operator is required to sample on-site monitoring wells and off-site,
privately owned, domestic and irrigation wells, and submit the report to the Division monthly. If the
trigger point of 2 feet of difference for two consecutive months is reached at any of the off-site wells,
the Operator will submit a report and mitigation plan to the affected owners and DRMS.

The Division reviewed and accepts the groundwater data and dewatering volumes submitted for May
2024,

If you have any questions, please contact me at nikie.gagnon@state.co.us or (303) 866-3567 Ext. 8126.

Sincerely,
Nikie Gagnon

Environmental Protection Specialist

Ec: J.C. York, J&T Consulting
Jared Ebert, Senior EPS, DRMS

Physical Address: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567 F 303.832.8106
Mailing Address: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216 https://drms.colorado.gov
Jared S. Polis, Governor | Dan Gibbs, Executive Director | Michael A. Cunningham, Director
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